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Updates 

The swimming pool is scheduled to reopen on Monday, June 29 for resident use only. A survey was 

distributed to every Independent Living residence yesterday afternoon seeking input for reopening 

the Main Dining Room and Café. Please take the time to fill it out and return it to the box at the 

reception desk no later than Friday, June 19. Questions about the survey should be directed to 

Beverly Puglia at ext. 8495. We are reviewing guidelines for reopening Sherwood Gifts and the 

Billiards Room. More information will be included in the next FYI. 

 

Medical Office Reminder 

Please remember to call and/or make an appointment before going to the Community Nurse Office 

and/or Medical Office. Going to this area without an appointment can possibly cause you an 

unnecessary trip to the center if no one is available to assist your needs.  

 

Beauty Shop 

If you would like to write Kathryn Miltenberger a note or letter, please leave it at the reception desk 

in an envelope addressed to Kathryn and we will forward it to her address. If you have unused gift 

certificates, you will see credits on your monthly statement. 

 

Fall Prevention Reminder 

I ask that residents and staff stay on the sidewalks when walking around the campus. Please do not 

walk on the grass, especially by the North Woods and Oak Grove Center. Grass can become 

slippery in the early morning hours and/or when it rains and may be uneven to walk on. 

 

Happy Father’s Day 

Dining Services will provide a special treat on Sunday, June 21. Chocolate covered Oreos will be 

included with all meal deliveries. Happy Father’s Day. 

 
 

 


